

The Parish Council is now on summer recess. There will be limited coverage in the Parish Council Office during August and the Office will be closed from 15 to 27 August 2025.

All residents are warmly invited to attend Parish Council meetings. The next meeting of the Full Council is on Wednesday 17 September 2025 at 7.30pm in Shoreham Village Hall.

# Ottice

#### **Your Parish Councillors**

# Cllr Jonathan Histed Shoreham Ward

Chairman jonathan.histed

@shorehamparishcouncil.gov.uk

## Cllr Gavin Owen Shoreham Ward

gavin.owen

@shorehamparishcouncil.gov.uk

# Cllr Neil Powell Shoreham Ward

neil.powell

@shorehamparishcouncil.gov.uk

# Cllr Martin Sheward Shoreham Ward

martin.sheward

@shorehamparishcouncil.gov.uk

# Cllr John Thorpe Shoreham Ward

john.thorpe

@shorehamparishcouncil.gov.uk

# Cllr Brian Jeffery

# **East Hill & Romney Street Ward**

Vice Chairman

brian.jeffery

@shorehamparishcouncil.gov.uk

# CIIr Roy Blamey Well Hill Ward

Chairman of Planning Committee rov.blamev

@shorehamparishcouncil.gov.uk

# County & District Councillors

The Parish is represented by

# County Councillor Cllr Marc Logen

marc.logen@kent.gov.uk

# District Councillors Cllr John Edwards-Winser

cllr.edwards-

winser@sevenoaks.gov.uk

# **CIIr Irene Roy**

cllr.roy@sevenoaks.gov.uk

# **Clir Rachel Waterton**

cllr.waterton@sevenoaks.gov.uk

# **Traffic and Parking Survey**

The Parish Council instructed ITS Global to undertake a parking survey and ITS produced an Issues and Options document. The Parish Council carried held two consultation evenings to enable residents to comment on the document and also carried out an extensive survey. At the July Parish Council Meeting, Members resolved to discuss the proposals with Kent Highways. Cllr Jeffery is working with Cllr Roy (District) and Kent Highways to update the Council's Highways Improvement Plan (HIP) and agree the next actions.

## **A225 Roadworks**

The Parish Council has been liaising constantly with Kent Highways and Cllr Marc Logen (County) to try and mitigate the congestion in Shoreham with the placing of parking cones.



# **Family Fun Day**

The Family Fun Day took place on 29 July and it was wonderful to see so many of our youngest residents enjoying themselves on the recreation ground. Thank you to Sevenoaks District Council for organising such a fun day for our children.



## **Defibrillators**

There are currently 8 defibrillators covering the whole Parish for the safety of residents and visitors to our Parish: Platform 2 at the station

Darenth valley golf club reception Outside The Kings Arms, The Village Hall, The Samuel Palmer and The Crown

Entrance to Kingsdown Meadow, Romney Street, The phone box outside The Rock and Fountain Pub (now closed)

## **Allotments**

The Parish Council own and operate the Allotments in Shoreham Village. The Parish Council would like to thank Vanessa Hills for her tremendous work as Membership Secretary of the Allotments.

The site is well managed as a result of the monthly Working Parties and a dedicated core of people who work tirelessly throughout the year. If you would like to join the Allotment Association,

please contact the Clerk a clerk@shorehamparishcounicl.gov.uk.